Minutes for the Regular Meeting 

of November 13, 2014


HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158

24602 OLD OWEN RD

MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 FAX (360) 805-0616

E-MAIL  highlandwater@frontier.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 13, 2014

Call to order:
Commissioner Sheppard announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Donovan Sheppard, Richard Johnson, Ted Stonebridge

Staff and Contractors:
Ray Phelps; Susan Forbes, Susan Boyd from PACE
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the October 9, 2014 meeting. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried.

Engineer:

  A. Comp Plan:
The Engineer and Commissioners went through information on the proposed Capital Improvement Project section of the Comp Plan. There was some discussion. A proposal was received from FCSG. It was higher than anticipated so information will be sought from another source also for the rate study and financial section input to go in the Comp Plan.
   B. Sultan Letter:
A letter regarding the District boundary with Sultan had been prepared and sent. Sultan was not interested in changing the service area below Hwy 2 at their southwest corner.

Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for October was 13% and for Friar Creek it was -3%. 
B. Server:
The Server went out during several power outages over the weekend. The new server will be built and installed prior to the new budget for 2015. It will come out of emergency funds and the funds will be replaced in the emergency fund next year.
C. Franchise:
There was a brief discussion regarding the Franchise and when it would be due to be renewed.
D. Incident Report:
The Field Supervisor gave a report on an accident where a hydrant was damaged. There was some discussion. The Field Supervisor will file a police report and continue to try contacting the individual responsible for the damage to get insurance information.
E. Safe Deposit Box:
The District has outdated signatures on the safe deposit box. There was some discussion. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to prepare a resolution allowing the Field Supervisor to empty the contents of the Safe Deposit Box and close the account for it with the bank. Commissioner Stonebridge seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. A resolution will be prepared authorizing the Field Supervisor to empty the contents, if there are any, and close the box account with the bank.

F. Friar Creek:
There was some interest in another hook up at Friar Creek. There was some discussion and the Field Supervisor will follow through with a discussion with the Dept of Health.

G. Leak:
A customer submitted a letter requesting relief for a high bill. It turned out not to be a leak but a hose that was left running. The Commissioners by consensus declined to reduce the bill. A letter will be sent to the customer.
H. State Archives:
There was some discussion regarding the State Archives. By consensus of the Board the Office Manager will contact the Washington State Archives and check on the possibility of having them store our historical records.

I. SCCFOA:
The Office Manager was approached about being the Secretary for the Sno County Clerks and Financial Officers Association. There was a short discussion and the Board had no objections to this.

Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for October were given to the Commissioners to review. There was a brief discussion.
   B. Budget Review:
There was a short discussion on the budget amount for attorney fees in the draft budget. The file from the old Comp Plan will be reviewed to see what the cost from the attorney associated with it was.
   C. MRSC:
A draft resolution and contract for use of MRSC rosters was given to the Commissioners to review for the next meeting.

Vouchers:
Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve vouchers 4992 through 5008 in the amount of $17,489.87. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve payroll for October in the amount of $14,370.00. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting and Budget Hearing will be held on Thursday; December 11, 2014 at 7p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 9:17pm November 13, 2014.

Approved:
December 11, 2014



   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Secretary 



   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, Vice-President



   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, President
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